CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
WEDNESDAY 

  ARPIL 23, 2014

CONVENE: 7:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Public Comments

A Public Comment Registration Form is required for public testimony. A specific Agenda Item must be indicated on the form in order to speak at the Council meeting. There will be a time limit of three (3) minutes maximum allowed. Please refer to Council Rules of Order and Procedure and the Public Comment Registration Form for more information. 

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for  the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of March 11, 2014 meeting
· April accounts payable
· Resources and obligations report - March

Public Works/City Recorder/ Mayor

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Selection of Grant Administrator for Water Compliance Project
· Water Rate Increase
· Fire Chief Jerry Hampton - Burning Guidelines
Old Business
· Haines Water Compliance Project
New Business

Council/Committee Reports
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director,Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved by
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

APRIL 23, 2014
 CONVENED: 7:03 PM

CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony opened the April 23, 2014 regular Council meeting at 7:03 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Sharon Dinger, Jim Brown, Kathy Ritch, Dawn O'Grady and Connie Pound. Councilor Shurtleff was absent. Also present were Public Works Josh Proebstel and City Recorder Valerie Russell.

Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present: Bill & Lorrie Harvey, Peter Hall, Mary Schoenfeld, Gina Perkins from the Record Courier, Kayla Kinney from the Baker County Press and John Garlitz from JUB Engineers.
Agenda Item No. 1 - Consent Agenda
Councilor Ritch made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor O'Grady seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Agenda Item No. 2 - Public Works/Recorder/Mayor Reports

Public Works Report
Public Works Josh Proebstel thanked the Council for hiring him to work for the City. He also wanted to thank Doug Schneider for helping him and explaining the duties of the Public Works position. 
Josh explained the things that he has been working on. All of the stop signs in town have been brought up to ODOT regulations for height. He has also been locating the water shut off valves in town, some of which were difficult to find. The Grader needs new blades, Bruce Litke had advised him to contact the County to check prices for the blades. Josh voiced his concerns about weed control at the sewer lagoon, he has been in contact with  Amy Ridley, who is a licensed Herbicide Applicator. Amy quoted a price between $900 - $1,100 to apply sterilant to kill the weeds. 
City Recorder Valerie Russell stated that the cost for the spray each year is between $800 and $900 not including the cost of the labor to apply the spray. Council discussed getting quotes from different applicators.
Josh also explained that JUB Engineers would like the City to test the bypass pump that the City has on loan from McCall Idaho one more time before it is returned.  Larry and Sharon Dinger also have a pump that is rated at 230 hp, but different fittings and hoses are needed in order to test the pump, which could cost approximately $1,000. The Dingers are trying to borrow the necessary fitting to test the pump.

Josh commented that the irrigation at the sewer farm would begin in a couple of weeks.

Councilor Brown stated that he had information on the sprinkler rotators that had been located in Hermiston, Oregon. The owner of the sprinkler rotators has raised the price to $7.00 each for a total of $1,050.00. Adams Kerns quoted the sprinkler rotators at $1,000.00. 

Discussion followed concerning treating the algae in the sewer lagoons. 

The dump truck is being repaired by Bain's Equipment Repair, there was an issue with the brakes and it also needs to have maintenance checks before he can take his driving test for his CDL.

Josh stated that he had recently visited with Hans Schroeder from the OAWU. Hans indicated that the hours that Josh had obtained at a previous job should be honored toward the requirements for his sewer certification. 
Hans also stated that the City should be checking the static and draw down levels in the wells once a month for our records. 

The auto dialer was repaired and Josh reinstalled the devise and it is working properly.

City Recorder

Landfill Permit Renewal
City Recorder Valerie Russell commented that the 35 day comment period for the Landfill permit renewal ended, there were no public comments. The DEQ renewed the Landfill permit. 

Engineer Contract

The Engineer contract provision are being worked on by John Garlitz.  Valerie requested from Richland a copy of their Engineer contract that was approved by Attorney Dan Van Thiel for reference. Once the Attorney approves the Contract the Grant Administrator will need to review and approve the contract.

Recorders Class

Valerie explained that the Oregon Municipal Recorders class that she attended was very informative. The topics of the class were Parliamentary Procedures and Elections. Valerie clarified to the Council the appropriate procedure to table an item or postpone an item. When a motion is made to table an item it has to be dealt with in the same meeting. If you want to postpone an item until the next meeting a motion is made to postpone the item.


Oregon Municipal Recorder Association Annual Conference

Valerie commented that the Oregon Municipal Recorder Association holds an annual conference each year. According to the members of the Association this is very beneficial event that is a useful learning experience for Recorders. There are scholarships available to cover the cost of the conference. To apply for the scholarship a letter needs to written by the Mayor stating the need for the scholarship funds. The total cost of the conference will be researched to see if the scholarship covers the entire cost. The Council agreed to have Dennis write the letter of support if the scholarship covers all costs.

Xerox Upgrade
Randy Dodson from Ryder's Brothers Stationary contacted Valerie recently concerning upgrading the City's Xerox Work Center. Since the City is already under contract with Xerox the City is eligible to lease the equipment at a lower rate due to a new State program. The current average monthly rate is $181.12, the new model with the same features would cost an average monthly rate of $163.50, with an average savings of $18.32 per month. The Xerox Work Center that the City currently has is over five years old and is probably due for an upgrade. No one has been able to program the scanner to operate. It is imperative for the City to have a functioning scanner to transfer documents more efficiently. 

Councilor Dinger made a motion to upgrade the Xerox Work Center. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.


Budget Meeting
The budget meeting is scheduled for May 20, 2014 at 6:00 pm. 
Agenda Item No. 3 - Administrative Matters


Selection of Grant Administrator for Water Compliance Project
Mayor Anthony explained that the City has received two proposals in response to the RFP for Grant Administrator. Browne Consulting, LLC; Peggy Browne, and Northeast Oregon Economic Development District; Lisa Dawson. 
Council discussion followed concerning the two applicants. 

Councilor Ritch made a motion to appoint Browne Consulting, LLC for the City's Grant Administrator for the Water Compliance Project: Final Design. Councilor Dinger seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.

Water Rate Increase
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that while preparing the budget the water rates were addressed. Considering that the water rates will need to be increased possibly to a base rate of $39.60 per month by the completion of the project.
Engineer John Garlitz explained that the rates would be determined during the process of obtaining other grants and/or loans to complete the project.
Councilor Brown made a motion to raise the water rates $1.00. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. Councilor Dinger opposed. The motion passed with majority consent. 

Sewer Rates and Pumps

Valerie commented that the sewer rates should also be increased. The USDA will be contacting the City concerning the rates after they see the City's audit.
Council discussion followed concerning the sewer pump failure. All the information has been gathered and Council agreed to take the information to the Attorney and proceed with legal action. The City will pursue reimbursement of the cost of the pumps from Anderson Perry Engineering due to the improperly designed wet well for Myers pumps that were installed. 

Fire Chief Jerry Hampton - Burning Guidelines
Mayor Anthony explained that Jerry Hampton had contacted the City concerning establishing a policy that addresses burning guidelines. Jerry stated that Citizens call him and complain about other Citizens burning and he cannot address these issues if the City doesn't have guidelines
Discussion followed.

Mayor Anthony stated that he would contact Jerry and see if the Fire Department could draft guidelines for burning. Burning Guidelines were postponed until a later meeting.
Agenda Item No. 4 - Old Business

Haines Water Compliance Project
Engineer John Garlitz provided the Council with a time line for the Water Compliance Project. The grant contract is for a period of  24 months. Project goals are listed on the timeline. Everything except the construction application should be complete by August 31, 2015. At that time the Council will decide which components to include in the construction application according to the rates desired. The IFA Construction Application should be complete by October 31, 2015. The Construction Phase could begin in 2016. Timeline is herein attached and part of the record.
Agenda Item No. 5- Council Reports

Councilor Brown Background Checks

Councilor Brown explained that he had contacted the League of Oregon Cities concerning background checks and they referred him to Tamara Jones who is a Pre-loss Attorney with CIS insurance. Tamara provided Councilor Brown with a example of a background check policy for the Council to review. He asked that the Council to review the information which can be discussed at a future meeting. The background information is herein attached and part of the record.

Councilor Dinger
Councilor Dinger asked if the Landfill had been advertised in the newspapers. City Recorder Valerie stated that she had not had time to submit the information to the newspapers and asked Councilor Dinger if she could draft an ad and email it to her and she could forward it to the newspapers. 
Agenda Item No. 6 - Public Comments

Peter Hall
Citizen Peter Hall commented that he was running for the State House District 60 as a Democrat. Peter has mentioned in his campaign that he has done work for the Haines City Council in the past. He is opposing Cliff Bentz.

Bill Harvey
Bill Harvey reminded everyone to vote in the May primary election. The County Commissioner positions will be decided at that time since there are only Republican candidates running for the Commission.
There were no other comments.

Meeting adjourned at 8:35  pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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